
Te Whatu Ora.govt.nz 

PO Box 1600, Christchurch, Postcode 8011 

 

16 August 2022 

RE Official information request WCD (West Coast District) 9724 

I refer to your email dated 10 June 2022 which was subsequently been transferred to us from HQSC and TAS 
on 27 July 2022. Specifically: 

Official Information Act request – Seclusion data 2016 – 2022 YTD – Waitaha Canterbury and Te Tai o 
Poutini West Coast 

• The exact number of people per year (of people in seclusion at the then WCDHB Mental Health
Services), not in a graph, just the raw data. 2016 – 2022 YTD

Table one:  
Number of people per year in seclusion at WCDHB (2016 through to 30 June 2022) and at Te Tai o Poutini 
West Coast Mental Health Services from 1 July 2022 to YTD (as at 31st July 2022)* 

Year 
Manaakitanga inpatient Unit 
numbers 

2016 8 

2017 11 

2018 13 

2019 15 

2020 6 

2021 7 

2022 YTD* 6 

Note: We have one 9 bed Mental Health Unit with 1 designated seclusion room 

I trust that this satisfies your interest in this matter. 

Please note that this response, or an edited version of this response, may be published on the Te Tai o 
Poutini West Coast website after your receipt of this response.  

Ngā mihi / Yours sincerely, 

Ralph La Salle 
Senior Manager, OIAs 
Waitaha Canterbury / Te Tai o Poutini West Coast. 
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